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Minutes of a Meeting of Ciliau Aeron Community Council held on Thursday 4th 
May 2023 at 7.45pm at the Cilcennin Village Hall  

 
Present: Councillor Robert Davies (Chairman), Councillors Michelle Davies, Helen 
Evans, Arwel Jones, Tina Jones, Alwen Thomas and Ray Williams.  
County Councillor Marc Davies 
Clerk: Denfer Morgan   

 
102 Apologies 

 
Councillors Nigel Davies and Eirlys James-Evans and County Councillor Marc 
Davies apologised for their inability to attend the meeting. 

 
102 Minutes of the Last Meeting   

 
It was RESOLVED cto approve, as being correct, the minutes of the meeting 
held on 13th April 2023.  

 
103 Cilcennin Churchyard  

 
It was noted that Rev. Wyn Maskell was not available to attend tonight’s 
meeting and to invite him together with Mr Gwyndaf Morgan to attend the 
June meeting.  

 
104 Cilcennin School Building 
 

The Clerk stated that an Officer from the County Council Estates Department 
had agreed to meet with representatives of the Council in order to discuss 
ideas for the use of the building in the future and to offer to meet at 4:00pm 
during the next fortnight.   

 
105 The review of Community Arrangements in Ceredigion of the Local 

Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales 
 
 Consideration was given to the information received from the County Council 

in respect of the review of Community Arrangements in Ceredigion to be 
undertaken by the Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales 

 
 The information received was noted and it was agreed to await the start of the 

Review.  
 
106 Annual General Meeting of the Ciliau Aeron Village Hall Management 

Committee  
 
 The invitation to attend the Annual General Meeting of the Ciliau Aeron Village 

Hall Management Committee to be held on 24th May 2023 was noted.   
 
107 Any Other Business 
 

The information given by County Councillor that it was intended to introduce 
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the 20mph speed limit on roads in the County in September. 
 
It was agreed to draw the attention of the County Council once again to 
problems with the drain on the corner on the hill leading from the New Bridge, 
Ciliau Aeron.   
 
It was agreed to review the suitability of the upstairs room at the Ciliau Aeron 
Village Hall for holding meetings of the Council due to its limited space.  
 
It was agreed to arrange a walk in the Ciliau Aeron area shortly, following the 
success of the previous year’s walk in the Cilcennin area.   

   
 
 

The meeting ended at 8:30pm 
 


